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28th Annual Golf Classic Continues Tradition of Success

Pictured: McLennan Dance Company (Top), Mr. Paul Leonard III wins tournament’s first 
hole-in-one (middle left), morning round winners (bottom left) and afternoon round 

winners (bottom right) celebrate winning the coveted McLennan Cup.

   For the 28th year in a row, the 
McLennan Community College 
Foundation’s Golf Classic continued 
to glean broad community support in 
order to raise funds to benefit the 
college.
   This year’s tournament took place 
October 1 at the beautiful Cottonwood 
Creek Golf Course. Though the night 
before brought torrential storms and 
high winds (that left much of Waco 
without power), the resulting cold front 
produced absolutely perfect weather 
for our 230 golfers. 
   Dozens of McLennan student ath-
letes and volunteers were present to 
help support the event, which is the 
McLennan Community College Foun-
dation’s largest fundraiser each year. 
Net proceeds support student scholar-
ships and capital needs on campus. 
We want to thank all of our volunteers 
who helped make the day run 
smoothly!
   Among the exciting highlights of the 
tournament were hole-in-one contests, 
including the chance to win a Harley-
Davidson motorcycle, sponsored by 
Harley-Davidson of Waco. While we 
did not have a golfer ride off into the 
sunset on a Harley, we did have a 
hole-in-one winner this year! Mr. Paul 
Leonard III of Fort Worth won a flat-
screen television for his hole-in-one on 
Hole 4. 
   Raffle tickets and silent auction 
items, featuring items from dozens of 
local businesses, brought in several 
thousand dollars in ticket sales and 
auction bids.
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thank you, supporters,  
for making the  

mclennan community  
college foundation’s  

28th annual golf classic  
a huge success!

American Bank l Bain Paper & Janitorial Supply l Community Bank & Trust l Extraco Banks l 
Market Approach Consulting, LLC l Tarleton State University – University Center 

at McLennan l Texas State Technical College Waco

DIAMOND PRESENTING SPONSOR

PLATINUM SPONSORS

Gold Sponsors

Silver Sponsors

Raffle & Auction Donors & Participant Gifts

Bronze Sponsors

Hole Sponsors

Insurors of Texas l Brazos Higher Education Service Corp. l TFE

ClassicClassic

28th Annual

Automatic Chef Canteen l Blue Bell Creameries l Chick-fil-A l Chuy’s Mexican Cantina l Comet Cleaners l Dyer Painting 
Company l Elite Island Resorts Caribbean l Firmin Business Forms l Fuddruckers l Great Western Dining Services l  Gross-

Yowell l Heart of the Brazos Oral & Facial Surgery l James Avery Jewelry l Landscape Supply l Mars Snack Foods, US l Master 
Lube l Karen Matkin l Mazanec Construction Co., Inc. l Members Choice Federal Credit Union l Neat as a Pin Organizing 

Experts l Outback Steakhouse Waco l Packaging Corporation of America l Painting With A Twist l Pendley Party Productions 
& Rentals l Raymond James and Associates, Inc l RBC Capital Markets, LLC l Redwoods Inc. l Ricoh USA, Inc. l Romark 
Logistics l Rudy’s “Country Store” & Bar-B-Q l Schwartz Design Center l Shipley Do-nuts l Southwest Sports Medicine & 

Orthopaedics l Sport Clips Haircuts l Sykora Family Ford l Waco Police Association l 

Wardlaw Claims Service l Wells Fargo Bank

Silver Birdie Sponsors

Allen Samuels Dodge l Boxlight, Inc. l Central National Bank l Matt Dill, CLU, Agent State Farm l 
Englander DzignPak l Follett l Harley-Davidson of Waco l Insight & Dell l 

Drs. Stan & Johnette McKown l Palo Alto Networks l Rudy’s “Country Store” & Bar-B-Q l  
Texas Tech University – University Center at McLennan

Baylor Scott & White Hillcrest Medical Center l Bird Kultgen-Ford, Inc. l 
John W.  Erwin General Contractor, Inc. l GENCO Federal Credit Union l 

Heart O’ Texas Federal Credit Union l Integ l Salient Systems

Action Rental Center l American Bank l Automatic Chef Canteen l Tommy Bahama At Covet Antiques l Royce 
Berger l  Blue Bell Creameries l Cameron Park Zoo l Chick-fil-A l Chuy’s Mexican Cantina l Comet Cleaners l 

Dillard’s l Dogtopia l D’s Mediterranean Grill l Elite Island Resorts Caribbean l Englander DzignPak l Fuddruckers l 
George’s Restaurant, Inc. l  Gourmet Gallery Waco l Great Western Dining Services l Nick and Fay Gutierrez l 

Harley-Davidson of Waco l Harry and Beverly Harelik l Heart O’Texas Fair & Rodeo l Heart O’ Texas Federal Credit 
Union l Integ l James Avery Jewelry l KCEN-HD l Klaras Cuisine l Lacy Lakeview — Hampton Inn — Fairfield Inn & 

Suites l Mars Snack Foods, US l Mayborn Museum Complex l McLennan Athletics l Michna’s Bar-B-Q l Stan 
Mitchell l Neat as a Pin Organizing Experts l Outback Steakhouse Waco l Outdoor Waco l Painting With A Twist l 

Panduit Corp. & General Cable l Ricoh USA, Inc. l Rudy’s “Country Store” & Bar-B-Q l The Schneider Group l Rick and 
Lisa Sheldon l Shipley Do-nuts l The Spa at Canyon Oaks l Sport Clips Haircuts l Texas Sports Hall of Fame l 

Vanilla Bean Bake Shoppe l Waco’s Bestyett Catering l W Promotions 

Next year’s Golf Classic, on Oct. 2, 2015, will celebrate the 50th Anniversary of McLennan Community College.
Please call the McLennan Community College Foundation at 254-299-8604 to participate. 

Tommy Bahama at Covet Antiques l Carter BloodCare l DuPuy Oxygen l Matus Electric l 
Parsons Roofing l Perry Office Plus l Sedberry Furniture l Rick and Lisa Sheldon l

Spectrum Industries, Inc.

Gold Eagle Sponsors

Our deepest thanks go out to the over 
130 businesses and individuals who  

supported the tournament with 
sponsorships or donations of 

cash or prizes. 

We especially want to thank our 
Diamond Sponsor: the City of 

Lacy-Lakeview, Hampton Inn and 
Fairfield Inn & Suites for their 

generous support!

We hope you will join us next year as 
we celebrate McLennan Community 

College’s 50th Anniversary with a 
special 50th Anniversary Golf 

Classic. For questions or to discuss 
sponsorship opportunities, please 

contact Jana Bland at 
jbland@mclennan.edu or 

254-299-8481.

	 We		  Thank 					     You!
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Foundation News

July - September 2014

McLennan Receives Historical Gift of $1.8 Million

Earlier this year, the McLennan Community College 
Foundation received notification that it had been 

named as a benefactor of the estate of a former employee 
and his wife. Victor Jeffress, who died in September 2010, 
was director of library services at McLennan from 1969 to 
1981, while his wife, Iris, was a librarian at Baylor Univer-
sity. The couple did not have any children, nor any close 
relatives in the Waco area. Upon the death of Iris Jeffress 
earlier this year, her will ordered that the couple’s estate 
be split equally between McLennan Community College, 
Texas A&M University and Oklahoma State University.

This designation yielded the largest estate gift (to date) 
benefitting McLennan Community College — a record $1.8 
million! The bequest will endow the Victor and Iris Jeffress 
Scholarship, which will benefit business, nursing and allied 
health students at McLennan. With this gift, the college ex-
pects to be able to give 90 new $1,000 scholarships per year.Pictured Above: Victor Jeffress, Director of Library Services

The McLennan Community College Foundation announced recently that the largest in-kind equipment donation in McLennan’s history was 
received from the First National Bank of Central Texas. The equipment will support bio-science courses at McLennan.
	
Monte Hulse, chairman of the board of the First National Bank, made the announcement. “Our bank is very pleased to make this substantial 
equipment donation, which will assist the college to expand its offerings and class sizes in the bio-sciences,” Hulse said. “These classes will 
allow McLennan to continue to educate local students to fill much-needed positions in our community. We have a long history of supporting 
local educational institutions. McLennan is a very valuable asset, and we are proud to assist them and strengthen Waco’s role as part of the 
growing bio-science corridor in Texas.”
	

McLennan’s dean of workforce education, Dr. Ron Epps, and President of 
McLennan, Dr. Johnette McKown, were on hand to accept the equipment donation. 

“Bio-science is a broad field encompassing applications in agriculture, industry and 
in health care issues, such as the current Ebola outbreak emergency,” Epps said. 
“The FDA has just authorized emergency Ebola testing that requires the same type 
of equipment that the First National Bank of Central Texas is donating to McLen-
nan. Molecular biology techniques are currently being used in the Ebola outbreak 
to identify the individuals who have been infected with this deadly virus. Instead 
of growing bacteria on a culture plate or viruses in a cell culture, we now use 
techniques that identify bacteria and viruses by their unique genetic material. This 
equipment, therefore, will be used to train the next generation of scientists.”

Pictured from left: Monte Hulse, chairman of the board for First National Bank of Central Texas; Harry Harelik, executive director of the 
McLennan Community College Foundation; Dr. Ron Epps, McLennan’s dean of workforce education; Dr. Johnette McKown, President of 
McLennan Community College; and Sloan Kuehl, executive vice president, First National Bank of Central Texas

McLennan Receives Bio-Sciences Equipment 
From Local Bank
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Scholarship Night 2014
Celebrating Donors, Scholars and Alumni

Recognition of 13 major donors who together gave over $500,000 in new endowed scholarships or major gifts 
in the 2013-2014 fiscal year to the McLennan Community College Foundation was the highlight of the 14th 

Annual Scholarship, Alumni and Donor Recognition ceremony on 
September 9.

The event attracted a full house to celebrate donors and several 
hundred scholarships students who received McLennan Community 
College Foundation or Institutional Scholarships for the 2014-2015 
academic year. In addition to these recognitions, the 2014 Highlander 
Alumni & Friends Association Distinguished Alumni and Distin-
guished Leader award winners were announced (see Page 5). 

Guests were entertained with a special musical performance by 
McLennan student Lynsie Gomez, who was accompanied by McLennan 

professor of music Dr. Andrew Hudson. This year’s very distinguished speaker was Judge Scott Felton (pictured 
above), who encouraged the scholarship students to excel in their studies and to consider making Waco their 
home after graduation. We want to thank Judge Felton again for speaking at this year’s event.

The McLennan Community College 
Foundation’s scholarship competition for 
2015-2016 is in full swing!  

The online application opened October 1 and 
will remain open through the scholarship 
application deadline of January 15, 2015.

To date, we have received 160 applications for 
the 2015-2016 academic year! All applications 
must be completed and supporting documents 
must be received by 5:00 p.m. on Friday, Janu-
ary 15.  For those attending MCC in 2015-2016, 
the link to access the application can be found 
at: www.mclennan.edu/foundation/scholar-
ships.

2015 - 2016 Scholarship Application Now Open
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Alumni Spotlight

2014 Distinguished 
Alumni & Distinguished 

Leader 

Rod Aydelotte of Waco was named the 2014 Highlander Alumni & Friends Distinguished Alumnus at the 14th Annual 
Scholarship, Donor and Alumni Recognition Ceremony on September 9.

	
Aydelotte began his higher education at McLennan Community College and 
graduated with his associate degree in 1974. He then went to Baylor University, 
where he obtained his Bachelor of Arts in Photojournalism in 1977.

Aydelotte has worked as the chief photographer for the Trib for many years, 
covering the more difficult key moments in our county’s history: the Lake Waco 
murders, the Branch Davidian stand-off and the recent explosion of the West, 
Texas fertilizer plant. He has had the joy to cover Waco’s highest moments: 
visits from foreign dignitaries like British Prime Minister Margaret Thatcher 
and Bishop Desmond Tutu, along with United States Presidents Ford, Carter, 
Reagan, Clinton, the Bushes and Obama. He has also performed contract work 
with the Associated Press, New York Times, Washington Post and local institu-
tions like Baylor and McLennan. He has brought distinction to the college and 
our entire community through his career’s work. His nominator, Henry Apper-
son, writes “there is not one other person in town better versed in such a broad 
spectrum of Waco and Central Texas history,” and Paula Unger, McLennan 
sociology professor, simply 
describes him as “Waco’s 

photographer.”

Luis Terceiro was also recognized in the recognition ceremony, earning the 
award for 2014 Highlander Alumni & Friends Distinguished Leader. Luis, origi-
nally from Brazil, came to McLennan Community College in 2010. According to 
his nominator, Dustie Hamilton, he wasted no time becoming involved on cam-
pus. “He took every opportunity to be engaged in all facets of the college and 
has served as a student worker, a Student Ambassador and even a temporary 
employee of the college,” said Hamilton.

He achieved scholastically to earn the honor of Presidential Scholar and held 
leadership positions in the Phi Theta Kappa honors society and the Nursing Stu-
dent Association. In addition to these achievements, he took time to give back to 
the community by volunteering at Fuzzy Friends Animal Shelter and a 
local oncology unit. Luis is now a Registered Nurse in the Dallas/Fort Worth 
area. 

Pictured, from left, are McLennan Community 
College Foundation Alumni Engagement 

Coordinator Jana Bland, McLennan President 
Dr. Johnette McKown, 2014 Distinguished Alum-

nus Rod Aydelotte and McLennan Community 
College Foundation Executive Director 

Harry Harelik

Pictured, from left, are McLennan Community 
College Foundation Alumni Engagement 

Coordinator Jana Bland, McLennan President 
Dr. Johnette McKown, 2014 Distinguished Leader 
Luis Terciero and McLennan Community College 

Foundation Executive Director Harry Harelik
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Foundation Announcements
July - September 2014

Foundation Announces First “Day of Giving”
The McLennan Community College  Foundation knows that your holiday and year-end to-do lists are growing day by day. To 
combat the end-of-year giving rush, the Foundation announces its first Day of Giving, to be held on December 2, 2014. This 
year, December 2 is recognized as #GivingTuesday, a day that serves to inspire personal personal philanthropy and encourages 
bigger, better and smarter charitable giving during the holiday season.

On December 2, the Foundation hopes to raise $5,000 in the span of 24 hours to initiate a special McLennan Community 
College 50th Anniversary Scholarship.The idea is simple – give your annual gift early on December 2, and it will count toward 
the Day of Giving goal. Donations can be made by EFT, phone, online, mail (must be postmarked by December 2) and in person 
at MCC Foundation’s office (located at 1728 Powell). Please consider helping us achieve this goal – there is strength in numbers, 
and we will be blessed to be remembered in your philanthropic giving this year!

McLennan Community College will celebrate its 50th anniversary September 1, 2015 - August 31, 2016. Throughout this time 
period, the college will host several major events to celebrate this achievement as well as McLennan’s impact in the community 
of Waco and beyond.

As part of the many activities planned for McLennan Community College’s 50th anniversary in 2015-16, nominations are now 
open for the college’s new Hall of Fame. The Hall of Fame will recognize selected nominees in the following categories: 

•	 Faculty with at least 10 years of previous or current part-time or full-time service
•	 Administrators or staff with at least 10 years of previous or current part-time or full-time service
•	 McLennan alumni with at least 24 credit hours earned
•	 Community members who have provided outstanding support or service to the college over several years

Nominations for posthumous recognition will be accepted. The nomination form is available online at www.mclennan.edu/
foundation under Quick Links & Resources, and the final deadline for submission is April 15, 2015. An appointed committee 
will make the honoree selections, which will be announced during McLennan’s 50th anniversary celebrations in fall 2015. 

A full listing of events will be made public at a later date, but the following events are currently confirmed for McLennan’s 50th 
anniversary year.

•	 Chamber Business After Hours - September 3, 2015
•	 MCC Foundation’s Annual Scholarship, Donor and Alumni Recognition Ceremony - September 15, 2015
•	 MCC Foundation’s 29th Annual Golf Classic - October 2, 2015
•	 Distinguished Lecture Series, featuring internationall acclaimed leadership speaker Dr. John Maxwell - October 13, 

2015
•	 50th Anniversary Gala, featuring the return of Anderson & Roe with the Waco Symphony Orchestra- May 5, 2016 

More information coming in the next Highlander Quarterly! 

Announcing McLennan Community 
College’s 50th Anniversary

And a call for Hall of Fame Nominations
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   In 2009, the McLennan Community College Foundation board 
of directors voted to raise almost $1 million to purchase 27 new 
Steinway pianos, thus earning McLennan the prestigious title 
of “All-Steinway School.” Since then, the MCC Foundation has 
partnered with the Visual & Performing Arts department to host 
an annual Steinway Series, a series of concerts featuring talented 
musicians with the Steinway pianos.
   On September 18, the 2014-2015 Steinway Series began with 
an outstanding performance by McLennan alumna Alison Lampert. 
Alison is a Waco native and has made the flute her passion since 
the sixth grade. Miss Lampert earned her associate degree from 
McLennan and her Bachelor of Music Education and Master of 
Music Education from Baylor University. Miss Lampert, pictured 
below with her accompanist Dr. Andrew Hudson, wowed a gen-
erous crowd in the Ball Performing Arts Center, where plaques 

recognize McLennan 
Community College’s 
Premier All-Steinway 
donors. We continue to 
thank all of the generous 
donors to the All-Stein-
way Campaign for their 
enrichment of Waco’s 
arts community.

Save The Date | February 19, 2015
The McLennan Community College Foundation’s 14th Annual

Featuring George M!
This musical relates the early life of Broadway’s beloved composer George M. Cohan,

and features America’s favorite compositions “Yankee Doodle,” “Give My Regards to Broadway,”  
“You’re a Grand Old Flag” and “Over There.”

Sponsorships Available - Please call 254-299-8604 | Mailed invitation to follow 

Hearts in the Arts TheatreG ala

Arts Notes    The Steinway Series will resume in January with 
two separate concerts – January 8 featuring McLen-
nan’s own Donnie Balmos and Gail G. Wade and 
January 15 featuring McLennan alumnus Richard G. 
Leonberger.

To learn how you can continue to support the All-Steinway Initiative, please contact McLennan Community College Foundation 
Executive Director Harry Harelik at 254-299-8604 or hharelik@mclennan.edu.

The McLennan Community College Foundation and 
McLennan Community College invite you and your 
family to attend the 2015 spring Steinway concerts

Thursday, January 8, 2015
Donnie Balmos & Gail G. Wade

&

Thursday, January 15, 2015
Richard G. Leonberger

Both concerts begin at 7:30 p.m.
Doors will close at 7:25 p.m.

Ball Performing Arts Center
1400 College Drive
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Grants Update 

Professional 
Development 

Grants 

The McLennan Community College 
Foundation each year provides dozens 
of professional development grants for 
staff and faculty to travel and register 
for conferences, workshops and pre-
sentations across the country, includ-
ing some international travel.

Almost $12,688 in professional devel-
opment grants were awarded by the 
McLennan Professional Development 
committee between April 1 and  
June 30, 2014, and we congratulate the 
following staff and faculty who  
received MCC Foundation funding:

•	 Alicia Arroyo - CBMI College Busi-
ness Management Institute 

•	 Drew Canham - Title IX Compli-
ance Institute 

•	 David Davenport - 55th New 
Zealand Association of Economists 
Annual Conference 

•	 Sondra Dubowsky - 2014 Summer 
Fellows Forum 

•	 Leslie Garrison - NCMPR Summer 
Institute 

•	 Shane Howard - NCMPR Summer 
Institute	  
	

•	 Brian Konzelman - 137th Annual 
Audio Engineering Convention 

•	 Alisa Petree - Bio-Link Summer 
Fellow Forum 2014 
		

•	 Alex Shiu - Leadership Waco
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Grants Update 

Professional 
Development 

Grants 

The McLennan Community College 
Foundation each year provides dozens 
of professional development grants for 
staff and faculty to travel and register 
for conferences, workshops and 
presentations across the country, 
including some international travel.

Almost $22,764 in professional 
development grants were awarded by 
the McLennan Professional 
Development Committee between July 
1 and September 30, 2014, and we con-
gratulate the following staff and faculty 
who received funding:

April Andreas
Meghan Becker

Monica Burmicky
Lawrence Brooks

Blake Ewing
Glenn Downing
Dustie Hamilton

Paul Hoffman
Ron Hochstatter

Brian Jackson
Natalie James

Susan Kennedy
Jeff Martin

Kelly Parker
Jimmy Patton

Paulina Sidwell
Lori Southern

Lorraine Stansel
Stephen Swanson

McLennan Faculty Dr. April Andreas  
Receives 2014-2015 Piper Nomination

	 McLennan has the greatest 
staff, faculty and administration 
anywhere. Among us are many fac-
ulty recognized for their teaching 
excellence and one such recognition 
is the Minnie Stevens Piper nomi-
nee for Outstanding Instructor. Dr. 
April Andreas (pictured right with 
MCC Foundation Executive Direc-
tor Harry Harelik) was honored as 
the 2014-2015 McLennan Commu-
nity College Piper Nominee at this 
year’s staff and faculty 
convocation on August 18.
	 Dr. Andreas received her 
bachelor’s degree in mathematics 
with minors in physics, computer 
science and art history and her mas-
ter’s in mathematics from Southern Methodist University. She then 
went on to receive a Doctorate in Systems and Industrial Engineer-
ing from the University of Arizona. She was an adjunct professor for 
Collin County and McLennan Community College and an instructor 
and honors program coordinator at SMU, as well, before becoming 
an associate professor here at McLennan five years ago. Prior to her 
entry into the education profession, she was an engineer at 4Frontier 
Corporation and at Raytheon. She has authored a host of professional 
publications and articles as well as having contributed to or author-
ing several books. She was also governor of area 25 Toastmasters Int’l 
and has a Distinguished Toastmaster Certification.
	 Since McLennan was lucky enough to get her, she has helped 
to build an incredible engineering department that has continued to 
expand even as overall college enrollment has dropped. McLennan 
engineering students find when they transfer to four-year colleges 
that they well surpass the education and abilities of other engineering 
students in their transfer colleges. 
	 In her teaching philosophy she writes: “One of my students 
recently told me something that suddenly made sense to me: “The rea-
son your classes work is we trust you.” She writes further, “My entire 
teaching philosophy is based on trust. I realized I trusted my stu-
dents, too. I have absolutely no shame in the classroom. If wearing my 
hair in pigtails, hopping on one foot and singing the alphabet back-
wards would help explain a particular topic in Dynamics, I would do 
it. While I fully expect my students to roll their eyes, I also trust them 
to try…and give it a shot. I can’t imagine doing anything else with my 
life. Teaching is a fundamentally awesome experience.” 
	 The MCC Foundation recognizes Dr. Andreas for this 
prestigious nomination and her many achievements.
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Donors

You’ll read in this newsletter about the magnificent estate bequest of Iris Jeffress and her husband, Victor, a 
former McLennan Community College library director, that will fund many future McLennan Community 
College Foundation scholarships. This will be a gift to this community and its students in perpetuity…for-
ever. What a legacy to local higher education the Jeffresses have left. But we all can leave a legacy, be it small 
or large, by remembering a local not for profit organization in our last will and testament.

Such is the premise of the Waco Foundation’s new initiative, call “TOW” or Transfer of Wealth. This initia-
tive is based on the projection that if every person in McLennan County left even 5% of his or her estate to 
a local not for profit entity, then millions of dollars could be passed, ensuring not only the financial health 
of  our not for profit community but also their ability to continue supporting the community in so many 
extensive ways….from early childhood education to feeding the hungry to housing the homeless to animal 
care and safety, from beautification to stopping bullying and from financial literacy to stopping family abuse. 
Whatever a person’s passion might be in helping others, it can be supported by bequests through a last will 
and testament.

Five percent of an estate really can have a major impact on the future of our community. And that 5% would 
really not have a serious harmful impact on a person’s family. On a small estate of $50,000, 5% would mean 
$2,500 would go to charity. On a large estate of $2 million, $100,000 would go to charity. Family heirs in 
either case would not suffer, but to the not for profit to which the bequest is given, a major positive impact 
would be seen.

And the way in which the bequest or “planned gift” is made can vary according to the wishes of the indi-
vidual. A simple directive to gift a percentage of the estate to the charity after all estate expenses are paid 
is simple and efficient. By using a “percentage” of the distributable estate, the amount might vary as estate 
assets rise and fall in value, thereby avoiding a hardship sometimes created when a given set amount is 
planned but the estate assets fall in value before or after death.

Other ways of accomplishing the “TOW” might be through a charitable gift annuity (reserving income for 
a donor’s life with the charity getting or sharing in the remainder at a person’s death), or through naming 
the charity as a partial or full beneficiary of a life insurance policy or a retirement plan. It could even be ac-
complished by bequesting a particular item of value (such as a rare painting to a not for profit museum or a 
piece of antique furniture to an historic home). Donors, of course, would want to confer with their charity of 
choice to be sure the charity can accept an “in kind” gift.

Still another way of way of making the transfer would be to establish a donor advised fund with our lo-
cal Waco Foundation which would then distribute corpus or income from the fund to a donor’s charities 
of choice after the donor’s death. Donations made prior to death may be potentially income tax deductible 
on the donor’s income tax return. Bequests made at death may be estate tax deductible if the estate is large 
enough to be estate taxable.

Anyone can participate in the local transfer of wealth. The gift does not have to be on the level of the Jeffress 
gift to make a meaningful impact on the charity and the surrounding community. And just think of how 
this transfer of wealth might be magnified if EVERYONE resolved to do it. The opportunities to honor and 
improve our community and county are boundless….even long after we have passed from this earth. Think 
about it. Talk to your attorney or CPA about it. Then do it!

You Can Leave A Legacy 

Highlander Quarterly

An article from McLennan Community College Foundation Executive Director Harry Harelik
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honorariums & memorials To the Foundation
July 1 - September 30, 2014

In Honor & In Memory
In Honor of Dr. Karen Albrecht for her service with 
McLennan Community College and to the Spotlight 
Students
	 Harry and Beverly Harelik

In Honor of Rod Aydelotte’s 2014 Distinguished 
Alumnus for McLennan Community College
	 John and Linda Hatchel

In Honor of Dr. Linda Cook for her service with 
McLennan Community College
	 John and Linda Hatchel

In Honor of Dr. Johnette McKown’s support of the 
2013-2014 President Leadership Institute Team
	 Elaine Fagner

In Honor of Rose Marie Netzer
	 Lorraine Stansel

In Honor of Martha Salome’s Birthday
	 Louie and Sara Jo Englander
	 Harry and Beverly Harelik

In Memory of Roberta Hatch Bailey
	 Harry and Beverly Harelik
	 Drs. Stanley and Johnette McKown

In Memory of Weldon D. Bounds
	 Harry and Beverly Harelik

In Memory of Donna Rae Calvillo
	 Tom and Kathryn Proctor

In Memory of Dorothy Cummings
	 Cynthia Wagner

In Memory of Walter Carroll Fadal
	 Harry and Beverly Harelik

In Memory of Ted Getterman
	 Harry and Beverly Harelik
	 Drs. Stanley and Johnette McKown

In Memory of James Jackson					   
	 Harry and Beverly Harelik
In Memory of Johnny Krizan
	 Tommy and Nancy Neill

In Memory of Dr. Vance Andrew LeCrone
	 Harry and Beverly Harelik

In Memory of Dr. Travis Dayton Looper
	 Drs. James and Cynthia SoRelle

In Memory of Everette E. (Gene) McKown
	 Andrew and Rose DeLeon
	 Elaine Fagner
	 Jeff and Dianne Feyerherm
	 Gene and Susan Gooch
	 Nick and Fay Gutierrez
	 Donnie and Cathy Hagan
	 Bruce and Gail Hainley
	 Harry and Beverly Harelik
	 Dean and Jodi Harper
	 Candice Kelm
	 Michael and Gale Kissinger
	 Nonie and Billy McKie
	 Scott and Sherry McKown and Family
	 Sue McKown
	 William and Annis McKown
	 Dennis and Jan Michaelis
	 Stan and Nancy Mitchell
	 Tom and Nancy Neill
	 Ron and Clif-Ann Paris
	 Frank and Kim Patterson
	 Judy Pavelka
	 Al and Luwenda Pollard
	 James and Mary Pratt
	 Brenda Price
	 Tom and Kathryn Proctor
             Ross and Nelwyn Reagan
	 Mickey Reyes
	 Charles Riddle and Shirley Ulrich
	 David and Annette Scott

Continued, p. 11
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honorariums & memorials To the Foundation
July 1 - September 30, 2014

	 Dr. and Mrs. Elton Stuckly, Jr.
	 Calvin and Staci Taylor
	 Kristian and Elizabeth Underwood
	 Archie and Geneva Watley
	 Lisa Wilhelmi

In Memory of Linda Kay Rachal
	 Tom and Kathryn Proctor

In Memory of James Schwarz
	 Gary and Georgetta Duncan
	 Bob Ford
	 Harry and Beverly Harelik
	 Elva Jean Hastings
	 Bill and Ruth Pitts
	 Harry and Louise Powell

In Memory of Myrtle Steinfath
	 Don and Linda Stanford

In Memory of Lorri Zinkie
	 Stephanie Abright
	 Whitney Luce
		

In Honor & In Memory

McLennan professor Elaine Fagner and volunteers traveled to West Fest on 
July 30 to offer a unique way to support the McLennan Community College 
Foundation — selling geological arches to benefit the Geology Field Course 
Fund! The booth featured arches of various shapes and sizes that were sold 
to raise money for the Geology Field Course Fund. To learn more about this 
fund, or to support Geology at McLennan, please contact Harry Harelik 
(hharelik@mclennan.edu).

Science at McLennan Community College

Did you know that McLennan has an engineering department? 
Thanks to the hard work of Dr. April Andreas (see Page 8) and 
several McLennan faculty members, the Associate of Science 
with a Field of Study in Engineering program has grown 
significantly to meet STEM demands in Central Texas. 

Students like Michael Shepard (pictured right) are able to take 
the first two years of engineering courses and related mathemat-
ics/science courses at McLennan. The program also offers 
undergraduate research opportunities to provide hands-on 
experience to students. To learn more about the program, please 
contact Dr. April Andreas (aandreas@mclennan.edu).



Contact Us

Harry I. Harelik, MPA, CPA, CFRE
Executive Director

hharelik@mclennan.edu
254.299.8606

Rose DeLeon
Executive Secretary, MCC Foundation 

rdeleon@mclennan.edu 
254.299.8604

Jana E. Bland
Coordinator, Marketing, Special Events 

& Alumni Engagement
jbland@mclennan.edu

254.299.8481

Shelley Cotten
Coordinator, Operations 

& Scholarships
scotten@mclennan.edu

254.299.8818

Nancy Neill
Director, Resource Development

nneill@mclennan.edu
254.299.8663

 
Cloddy Williams

Executive Secretary, Resource  
Development

cwilliams@mclennan.edu 
254.299.8621

Contact Us

McLennan has 8,500 reasons to give
The McLennan Community College Foundation is committed to enriching the college by 

supporting its 8,500 students, 800 faculty and staff, and by improving facilities on our 200-acre campus.

Consider strengthening our community by giving to the 
McLennan Community College Foundation.

Visit www.mclennan.edu/foundation to learn how you can support your local college.
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